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TO: Chair Melton and Board Members

FROM: Jennifer Wirsing, Engineering Service Coordinator
Through: Rodger Craddock, City Manager and l& /J|

Jim Hossley, Public Works &Development Director ^n

ISSUE: The Proposed Bump Out Project Associated with the Egyptian Theatre

BACKGROUND:

Discussions of a bump out constructed in front of the Egyptian theatre, along Highway 101, have
been discussed at numerous meetings. Staff was given direction to analyze the possibility of
constructing a bump out in this location. The City contracted with The Dyer Partnership Engineers &
Planners, Inc. (herein referred to as "Dyer") to perform research and coordination with ODOT and
make a recommendation regarding the proposed bump out. The Technical Memorandum has been
included with this report for your reference.

ADVANTAGES:

Staff sees no advantages from an engineering and safety concern.

DISADVANTAGES:

Ifa bump out is constructed there is a potential for increased pedestrian accidents. The bump out
creates a launch point for the pedestrians to cross the highway at a non-designated location. The
bump out will cause restrictions to the flow of traffic along Highway 101. Bicycle traffic will be
impacted by the bump out and potentially force the bikers to further enter into the traveled way.
Finally, both staff and Dyer have coordinated with ODOT personnel. ODOT has indicated to both
staff and Dyer that they are not in favor of a proposed bump out and will most likely oppose the
project. The City must obtain ODOT approval for the bump out and based on the coordination
performed thus far, itdoes not appear that an approval would be granted for this proposed project.
Prior to proceeding forward with obtaining ODOT approval, the City will have to prepare a detailed
traffic study and a plan.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

Should Council decide to move forward and further pursue the proposed bump out, a detailed traffic
study and a corresponding plan must be prepared. Estimated cost for the study and design is
$45,000. Currently this project is not located on a Capital Improvement Project listor planned foras
a URA project. Staff would need Council to provide direction as to the desired source for funding
this project (both design and construction).

ACTION REQUESTED:

If it pleases the council, accept the recommendations of the Technical Memorandum and not
proceed forward with further analyzing the bump out for the Egyptian Theatre.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. November 26, 2012 Technical memorandum for the Egyptian Theatre Roadway
Bump Out, prepared by The Dyer Partnership Engineers & Planners, Inc.
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